[image: ]Sunset Lakes Elementary School SAC Meeting Notes 9/26/18

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:42 PM by Ms. Garcia.  
2. Roll Call.  Introductions of members and guests and new chair, Ms. Hudson.  
3. Bylaw and Rules.  Ms. Garcia explained the difference between SAC and SAF to attendees. SAC bylaw were reviewed and approved. 
4. Ms. Hudson introduced herself and talked about her background and experience. 
5. Approval of May meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Stephanie Wilson and seconded by Mrs. Ginoris.
6. Budget. Mr. Charpentier discussed the budget and how enrollment decreased by 39 students.  We were able to adjust and no teacher was dismissed.  However some changes had to be made. 	
a. Ms. Friedman’s 2nd grade class will be separated among the other 2nd grade teacher and Ms. Friedman will take over the Specialized Pre-K class. 
b. The current Specialized Pre-K teacher, Ms. Salas will move up to a K-1 ASD class.  
c. They are opening a new K-1 ASD class and merging K and 1st. There were many students thus sufficient to open a new class, with a teacher and aide.
d. A parent asked about the ½ mil that was voted for by the community for funding for security and teacher pay.  Mr. Charpentier explained that will go into effect next school year.  It will be for four years. The approximate percent for the teacher is 6% spread in the four years.  The funding for security should be for more police presence in the schools. 
7. Playground.  Update on the primary playground, now there needs to be a division between the Pre-K and the K-2 play areas.  Thus, a fence will need to be installed.  The monies for that will need to come from our school budget.  Mr Charpentier is working on this. 
8. Security. Our school security system has been updated from analog to digital. 
a. Parents expressed concern and disagreement with the gate being locked most of the day, with the administrators having to man the gate for a portion of the day and the lack of access to the school.  There is also the weather frustration and issue which can risk the employee getting hurt or sick if they are out at the gate or have to go open the gate. Our SRO is also manning the gate as a courtesy for a portion of the day. This is impacting the work of the school staff.
a. Volunteers are being deterred and not volunteering due to the inconvenience of having to call and/or wait for the gate to be opened. 
b. Some parents are picking kids up early to avoid the dismissal time delay and congestion.
c. More staff are parking in the front parking because teacher parking is being closed in the afternoon. 
d. Mr. Charpentier clarified that the minutes when students are picked up early affect their attendance record and after a certain amount of time (5 days), it triggers the Truancy Program. 
e. Parents suggest not manning the gate, simply keeping front door locked.
f. In our zone only two of the six elementary schools have gates.  Thus, the other 4 are not manning any gate.  Parents can simply park and walk up to front door and at that point they are asked what is the purpose of their visit?,  and staff determines whether or not to allow entry. 
9. Adjournment.  Meeting adjourned at 6:23 pm.
1

image1.png
Q\x}i;“' o




